
   LOCKPORT, ILLINOIS  

 

 JANUARY 11, 2016 

 

TOWN CLERK’S RECORD BOOK       ROAD & BRIDGE  

 The Lockport Township Board of Trustees met in the Central Square Board Room 318, 222 East 

Ninth Street, Lockport, Illinois on Monday January 11, 2016 at 7:04 PM with Supervisor Ron Alberico 

presiding.  Present were Trustees, John Batusich, Barb Boyce, Mike Lewandowski and Dean Morelli, 

Highway Commissioner John Cielenski, Township Clerk Denise Rumchak, Assessor Debbi Mason, 

Deputy Clerk Michele Rutter and Attorney Gary Mueller.  Also present were residents, Anthony Deliberto 

II,  Grant Spooner, filming the meeting, Tom Kelly, Jerry Fallon with Knights of Columbus and Frank 

Vaisvilas with the Daily South Town.  Collector Lance McCalla was absent.  The meeting notice and 

agenda were posted at the Lockport & Crest Hill Libraries, at the Central Square Building, on the 

Township website (Clerk’s section) and also on the Board Room door. 

            On a Motion of Batusich, seconded by Boyce, to approve the minutes from the previous meetings 

as presented for the regular monthly meeting December 14, 2015. 

                                                              MOTION CARRIED 

 On a Motion of Boyce, seconded by Morelli to approve bills and payroll in the amount of   

$65,745.09.  Roll call vote resulted in Alberico Aye, Batusich Aye, Boyce Aye, Lewandowski Aye and 

Morelli Aye. 

                                                             MOTION CARRIED 

 Commissioner Cielenski Reported: 

* Winter is here.  All is going well. They have plenty of salt.                            

 * They are doing in house repairs and cleaning. 

 * The Boom Mower has to be replaced.  It may be more cost effective to purchase a used mower. 

 * Residents are encouraged to call with any weather related issues 

Clerk Rumchak asked if the issue with the resident on McGregor has been taken care of.  

Commissioner Cielenski it has not been taken care of but he is working on a resolution to the issue. 

Clerk Rumchak asked about the status of the Smith Road Bridge.  Commissioner Cielenski said 

through a review process the bridge repair made the top of the list for funding for the Smith Road Bridge 

project.  It is a two or three year phase.  The next phase is for engineers to draw up plans.  Rumchak asked 

if it will be a 2016 project.  Cielenski said he does not have a time frame yet.  The phases need to be 

completed and approved before a date can be determined.  

Supervisor Alberico announced a road closure on route 171/State Street from New Avenue to 151st 

street at 10:30 PM tonight to repair a water line.  

 On a Motion of Boyce seconded by Batusich to adjourn the meeting at 7:14 PM. 

     MOTION CARRIED 

_______________________________________ 

DENISE MUSHRO RUMCHAK, TOWN CLERK 


